 Newcastle Airport Consultative Committee:  Quarterly Meeting 6th  December 2016.
There were 20 members of the committee and NIA staff present and 4 apologies.

1. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted after minor changes to attendance and apologies.
2. Matters arising. There were no matters arising.
3. Airspace Change Consultation. The interim Air Traffic Control Manager updated the committee on the situation regarding revised arrival and approach procedures. The formal consultation will take place in 2017.  
4. The Northumbria Police gave an update on their operation at the Airport and will report at future committee meetings.
5. The Chairman reported attending a meeting of Which? Members of Airport Consultative Committees where concerns were expressed about Border Force operations at airports and the committee asked that Border Force should brief members on their operation at NIAL. 
6. The Airport Report include details of increasing demand with passenger numbers growing across the quarter by 6% helped by new routes being introduced. The Charity Partnership with Newcastle United Foundation and Sunderland Foundation of Light has been extended through 2017 with the objective of raising £100,000. Work continues to extend and improve car parking. The level of complaints continues to be at a very low level. Members requested details of the number of “non-commercial” seats airside for passengers waiting to board flights.
7. A question on tannoy announcements was posed and whether NIAL still operated as a silent airport and this will be answered at the next meeting.
8. The next Meeting will be held in the Boardroom at 10.00am on Tuesday March 7th 2016.
